
Dear students, 

We constantly monitor the development of the epidemiological situation in connection with the 
spread of Covid-19 and we also respond to emergency measures issued by the Czech 
government. For this reason, the dormitory management decided to take the following 
measures. 

I. Accommodation in dormitories 
 

Pursuant to Government Resolution No. 1377, with effect from the 27th December 2020, students 
who fall under the exceptions to this regulation may be accommodated in dormitories 
https://www.vlada.cz/assets/media-centrum/aktualne/skoly-1377.pdf 
see Point 1 of this Regulation. 
 
The management of the Accommodation Services will also enable accommodation for all those who 
have already signed the Statutory declaration. 
 
Students who use dormitories are charged dormitory fees. 
 
We also offer short-term accommodation for students who have a valid accommodation contract for 
the duration of government measures. If you are interested in this accommodation, we ask you fill in 
the Statutory declaration at the reception A-B or E at your arrival in dormitory and indicate how 
long the accommodation will be. Short-term accommodation is paid directly at the reception "A-B" 
or "E" for the following prices: 
 
1 night  260 czk/person/night 
2-3 nights 200 czk/person/night 
up to 7 nights 150 czk/person/night 
over 7 nights 109 czk/person/night 

 
You will be accommodated in your room. In the event that a student stays in the dormitory illegally, 
he / she will be charged dormitory fees for the entire given month. 
 
Accommodation restrictions do not apply to foreign students. 

II. Check-out of the dormitory 

Students who wish to withdraw from the dormitory completely  (ie hand over the vacated room 
and terminate their Housing contract) can do so on working days from 6.1.2021 to 29.1.2021, 
without losing the deposit. In this case, students are not guaranteed the same room in the 
following semesters. 

Under the above conditions, students who currently use dormitory accommodation can also 
move out in January 2021. 

Information on evictions can be found on our website,  see: 
https://www.vsb.cz/ubytovani/en/for-students/last-day-at-the-dormitory/ 

There are two ways to move out of the dormitory: 

1) In person 
2) Through another person on the basis of a power of attorney. You can find the power of 

attorney form on our website, 
https://www.vsb.cz/export/sites/vsb/ubytovani/.content/galerie-souboru/Plna-moc-k-
ukonceni-ubytovani-_-cj-aj_2020.pdf 
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III. Keeping the room  

Students who are unable to use dormitory accommodation on the basis of government 
resolutions and who wish to keep their belongings in their room and continue to keep their 
room are able to continue to receive a 100% discount on accommodation in January 2021 and 
from February 2021 until the end of government Regulation a discount of 80% on 
accommodation. 

The above also applies to foreign students who have already applied for a discount on 
accommodation due to non-use of dormitories. WE DO NOT ACCEPT FURTHER REQUESTS FOR 
DISCOUNTS. 
 
In the event of government regulations being relaxed, the full amount of dormitory fees will 
be charged FROM THE DATE OF RELEASE IN GOVERNMENT ORDERS concerning 
accommodation in university dormitories. 
 
If the student only wants to pick up personal belongings from the room, this will only be 
possible in agreement with the reception staff. Upon arrival at the dormitory, it is necessary to 
report the arrival at the reception, report the reason for arrival and then announce the 
departure from the dormitory. Pick-up time is tolerated at 2 hours. 
 
IV. Closure of gyms and rooms with table tennis 

Pursuant to Government Decree No. 1376, gyms and table tennis rooms are closed again from 
the 27th December 2020. 
 
V. Opening hours of Accommodation Office and Rental of beddings in JANUARY 2021 

MO – TH: 7:00 – 11:00 12:00 – 15:00 
FR:  7:00 – 12:00 
 
Thank you for your understanding of this exceptional situation.  

I wish you good health, many school, work and personal successes in the new year 

2021! 

 

Tomáš Otipka 

Director of Accommodation and Catering Services 

 


